
 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT 
On Price Quotation 

  
The text of this announcement is approved by the Decision N 2 of Price Quotation Committee dated 

 01 September 2025 and is being published 
 in accordance with Article 27 of the Law of the Republic of Armenia "On Procurement". 

 
 

The code of the Price Quotation: CHD-GHTsDzB-2025/03 
 
 

The Client, ''Road Department" Fund, located at the following address: Government House 3, Republic 
Square, Yerevan, RA, is announcing a Price Quotation, which is implemented by one stage through the electronic 
procurement Armeps system (www.armeps.am).  
 The participant selected for Price Quotation according to the defined order will be offered to sign a 
contract for Evaluation services of the affected land plots under the Land Acquisition and Resettlement Program 
(LARP) of the North–South Road Corridor Investment Program, Tranche 4, Sisian–Kajaran Road Section 
(hereinafter contract). 

According to the terms of Article 7 of the RA Law “On Procurements”, all persons or entities, in spite of 
being a foreigner, a foreign entity, or a stateless person, may participate in Price Quotation   

The qualification and evaluation criteria for the persons not eligible for participation in the Price Quotation, 
as well as for the participants, are specified in the invitation for this procedure. 

The selected participant is determined from the participant’s submitted responsive evaluated inquiries. The 
preference will be given to a participant who submitted a proposal with a minimal price.  

Absence of an invitation shall not restrict the right of the participant to participate in this procedure.  
The inquiries for price setting procedure should be submitted electronically through the Armeps 

(www.armeps.am) website within 7 days from the day of publication of the announcement, at 16:00. The inquiries 
may be submitted in Armenian, Russian or English. 

The opening of inquiries will be done electronically via www.armeps.am website after 7 days from the day of 
publication of the announcement, at 16:00.  

The complaints regarding the procedure are to be submitted to the Procurement Appeals Board (address: 1 
Melik-Adamyan, Yerevan, RA). The appeal is conducted according to the order defined by the price-setting 
invitation.  

 For additional information on this announcement, please contact Secretary of the Evaluating Commission 
Nvard Badalyan. 

 
Tel: + 374 10 54 21 76 
Email: procurement@armroad.am   
Customer: Road Department Fund 


